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Section 7 Funds Usage for 2011 – 2012 School Year

· How will the Section 7 money be used to decrease th9e % of novice and apprentice level students in your school?

Our plan is to take the $96,311 and combine it with other funding sources such as SIG to provide additional staff to provide the opportunity to continue blocking math and reading/language arts.  These positions will be a continuation of what we had already implemented through various funding sources this year.  Though class size has been shown to have no significant influence on student achievement, we do contend that greater exposure time to content that blocking allows does improve student achievement. We have seen gains in the common assessment results and MAP results of those students we currently have working in classes we have blocked: math and reading/language arts. This is especially true in the area of reading, an area that affects all subjects. Blocking in math has allowed us to utilize Carnegie’s Bridges to Algebra program to help bridge the gaps created from numerous years of growing gaps in content knowledge. Also, blocking will allow greater time for both whole group and flexible group instruction with the same students. Since scores reflect that as a school, we are not reaching 80% proficiency in math or reading, our efforts are concentrated on instructional reform that will allow us to utilize flexible grouping more consistently so that the bottom 2 quartiles, novice and apprentice, will have instruction that is designed to meet their needs without relying solely on a “pull out” system. In addition, since whole school exposure is key to raising our proficiency rate, this will also allow the other students to work in more focused skill groups as well.
We are utilizing a partial block model this school year in which language arts/reading are blocked and math is blocked, and our MAP scores are showing gains, as well gains on common assessments. In order to utilize this model, we paid for extra teachers through creative funding. Our numbers are projected to increase for next year, and we feel more strongly than ever that blocking the core NCLB contents is effective. In addition, the gaps in content that will be created with the implementation of the new common core standards in 2011-12 also lend to the urgency to provide extra support for all students in math and reading. Therefore, we are requesting 2 extra teachers in order to block math and reading/language arts to provide more prolonged content exposure and to provide the opportunity to include flexible skill grouping to meet individual instructional needs of those students with skill deficits. 
· How is this plan connected to your CSIP (goal and strategy connection)?

These activities from our CSIP will be met with the Section 7 Funds.

#1 Since the new common core standards will be implemented in math and reading/language arts areas in 2011-12, the schedule will include blocking of math and reading/language arts to bridge gaps and provide extra support for all students, especially those who are novice and apprentice.

 #6 Use of Carnegie Learning’s interactive programs will be utilized to provide extra support in math.

#10 The instructional focus for the Title I Program will be math and reading and writing across the curriculum.
· What data/process will be used to measure and document quarterly progress?   (The board would like to see quarterly monitoring reports documenting your results so adjustments can be made regarding the use/effectiveness of this resource).

The following monitoring sources will continue to be utilized: Measures of Academic Progress (MAP 3 times per year), Common Assessments, Quarterly Learning Checks and short skill-based assessments utilized for progress monitoring of students with specific skill deficits identified and serviced through KSI . 
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